
BERRIEW 
NEWSLETTER 

Fundraiser 
 

Saturday April 22nd 
From 10am to 12 noon 

 
Books..Cakes..Plants 

              Bric.a.Brac 
 

At the COMMUNITY CENTRE 
                                 

  Refreshments         Raffles              Bottle Stall       Competitions 
 

COME AND BRING 

   YOUR FRIENDS. 
        PICK UP A 
BARGAIN OR TWO 

 

         * FULL DETAILS ON PAGE 4.* 

 
 
 

 

 

NUMBER 413                                                      APRIL 2023 
                                                

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

BERRIEW DEFIBRILLATORS  
 

PLEASE REMEMBER DEFIBRILLATOR S 

(AED) 

ARE LOCATED IN THE VILLAGE AT:  

 

1. THE FRONT ENTRANCE TO THE 
COMMUNITY CENTRE.  

ACCESS CODE: 1111V 

 

2. BERRIEW RECREATION FIELD. 
INSIDE TENNIS COURTS ON 

LEFT HANDSIDE IN A CABINET. 
ACCESS CODE: 1111V 

 

3. BERRIEW BOWLS CLUB 
THE FRONT CORNER OF 

THE BUILDING.  

NO ACCESS CODE NEEDED 

 

BROOKS DEFIBRILLATOR  
 

LOCATED IN THE PORCH OF  

BROOKS PRESBYTERIAN CHAPEL.  

NO ACCESS CODE NEEDED. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If anyone is looking to book one of the halls in Berriew for an event, these 

are the contact details: 

 

Berriew Community Centre: Janet: 01686 640681 

 

Berriew Old School: Shirley 01686 640364 

 

Berriew Bowls Club: Dave Richards 07732 488886 

 

Refail Chapel Assembly Room: Pat Hall 01686 668085 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PANTYFFRIDD  

DEFIBRILLATOR  
 

LOCATED WITHIN THE  

TELEPHONE KIOSK IN THE CENTRE  

OF THE HAMLET BY THE CHURCH.  

NO ACCESS CODE NEEDED. 

Berriew Community Centre 

Committee A.G.M. 

6th June at 7pm. 

at Berriew Community Centre 

Everyone interested in the use of this community asset 

is most welcome. 

 

Berriew Bowling Club A.G.M. 

Sat. 29th April at 7.30pm. 

at Berriew Bowling Club 

All welcome. 



Newsletter Fundraiser ï A date for your diary  

Saturday 22nd April.  
 
As most of you are aware the Newsletter, since its beginning in 1987, has held an annual fundraiser at the 

Community Centre, to raise funds to help cover monthly running costs of paper, printing, staples etc. All 

other aspects of producing and delivering the Newsletter are undertaken by volunteers. This one fundraiser a 

year, plus generous personal donations and income from advertisers ensures we can continue this community 

project. 
 

The fundraiser runs for two hours from 10am ï 12noon. and  is in the form of a bring and buy sale. Stalls are 

manned by, and a selection of items for sale are donated by, the Churches, Chapels, Clubs and Associations 

who use the Newsletter, really as a goodwill gesture for the printing we do for them throughout the year.  

Local residents usually, very kindly, donate items for us to sell on the various stalls, ranging from home 

baking and crafts, to bric a brac, plants and books. Stalls are also manned by Newsletter Committee 

members and several volunteers. 

I hope lots of you will be able to support this worthy cause by baking, making or sorting out things that can 

be brought to us to be sold on the various stalls ï if you have anything ready to go to the charity shop why 

not this time donate it to us to try to raise some funds, and anything we have left will then be taken to the 

charity shops. 

So come along, pick up some bargains, have a go on the various competition and raffle stalls and enjoy a 

coffee and a chat.   

The hall will be open from 8am. to allow people to drop off donated items and donations, browsing from 

around 9.30am and we start selling from 10am. 

 If you would like to donate items and canôt get them to us, give us a ring and we can arrange to pick things 

up before the day. (Val & Barry 01686 641875). 
 

The following is the usual format of the stalls: 
 

Cakes:                            Berriew W.I. 
 

Produce & Plants:        The Refail Chapel & St. Beunoôs Church Berriew. 
 

Bric a Brac:                   General 
 

Books:                            General 
 

Clothing                         General 
 

Bottle Stall:                   Pentre Llifior Chapel 
 

Berriew P.T.A &                                                                                                            

Playgroup:                    A competition stall  (to be confirmed)               
 

Raffles:                         Pantyffridd and Fron Churches. 
 

Berriew Bowls 

Club:                             Competition ï win a meal for 2 at The Talbot Hotel to 

                                       the value of £40.   
 

Brownies:                      To be confirmed.   
 

Teas/coffees:                  Berriew Y.F.C.    

 

 



Pool South Parishes  
 

(Berriew, Fron, Pantyfridd, Montgomery, Forden & Llandyssil with Castle Caereinion) 
 

Rev'd Paulette Gower 01686 668706 

    paulettegower@churchinwales.org.uk 
 

Mission Area Leader Mr Roy Turner 01938 554446  royturner@cinw.org.uk 
 

St Beuno Berriew with St John's Fron & Pantyfridd Mission Church 
 

Contact details:- 
Rosemary Rogers  (Licensed Lay Minister) 01686 640611 

Peter Watkin  (Licensed Lay Minister retired) 
 

Berriew 

John Sadler     (Churchwarden)   01686 640343 

Lucy Harvey-Scholes (Churchwarden)   07971 608880 

Joyce Harrison (Deputy Churchwarden)   01686 640243 

Fron 

Helen Bennett   (Warden) 
Pantyfridd 

Sue Usmar    (Warden) 
 

Services for April                 Croeso cynnes i bawb- A warm welcome to all! 
 

St Beunoôs, Berriew   

The church is open during the day, every day, for peace, prayer and reflection. 
Please see the notice about Easter lilies after the service times. 
 

2nd April   9.30am  Family Service 

    6pm   Palm Sunday Praise 

 

6th April   7pm   Maundy Thursday worship 

 

7th April   1.30pm  Walk of witness from the Lych Gate 

    2pm   Good Friday service at Refail Chapel 
 

9th April   9.30am  Holy Communion for Easter Sunday 

    

15th April   10.30am  Mission Area service at St Michael's,  
                Forden - no service in Berriew 

 
23rd April   9.30am  Holy Communion 

 

30th April   10am   Joint service with Refail chapel in   
                church 

 

St Johnôs Mission Church, Fron 

 
2nd April   9.30am Family Service for Palm Sunday 

 

9th April   9.30am Holy Communion for Easter Sunday 



Pantyffridd Mission Church 

 
9th April   3pm  Holy Communion for Easter Sunday 

 

23rd April   3pm  Evening Prayer 
 
 

Berriew Church Choir 
Choir practices are held on Wednesday, 6pm to 7pm in the Old School. 
 New members always welcome - come along and introduce yourself 
 

Berriew Bellringers 

Practices are on Wednesdays at 7.30pm.   
If you would like to know more about ringing, or would like to join the ringers, please 
contact the Tower Captain, Gordon Rogers, on 01686 640611. 
 

Facebook page 

St Beunoôs Church Berriew Facebook page has information about services and events, 
and is another way of contacting us, via Messenger. 
 

óChurch Pilgrimageô  

A reflective walk around our church, with Bible readings and prayers to use if you want.  If 
you want a guided reflective walk, or to know more about God, our beliefs or what goes on 
in church, then this is for you. There are sets of cards at the back of church. 
Suitable for ages 7-adult. 
 

The Old School 
THE OLD SCHOOL IS AVAILABLE FOR HIRE. Please contact Shirley Griffiths (01686 
640364) for details and bookings. 
*********************************************************************************************** 

Easter Lilies 
We will be decorating the church with lilies at Easter. 

If you would like to purchase a lily in memory of a loved one 
 or give a donation towards the flowers, 

please contact Christine on  (01686) 640244 
 
 

 

Brooks Chapel 
 

A warm welcome awaits you at our Service on:- 
 

Sunday 23rd April 2023 at 2.30pm 
 

Minister for the service : Revd Mary Turnock 
 

We wish everyone a very Happy Easter  

 

Chapel contact: 01686 640305 
 



"Be not forgetful to entertain strangers " 

PENTRE LLIFIOR METHODIST CHAPEL  

BERRIEW 

 SY21 8QJ  

 
Keep up to date with all our events and any last minute 
changes by following us on Facebook 

 

Hello everyone,  
 

Easter is on the horizon so we would like to wish all reader s a very Happy Eastertide . However you decide to spend 

it we hope you have a wonderful time.  You are all welcome to join us for our services, arrangements below, with the 

usual tea and cakes afterwards.  As per the norm, the invitation is open to anyone whether you would like to att end 

worship or just come along for the refreshments ð the door is open.  
APRIL  

Worship 2.30pm; refreshments 3.30pm approx.  
                      

 
Home worship sheets are still being published for those who are unable to access worship or prefer private devotions. Please go to our circuit 
website at www.wbhmethodists.org  and click on ñLatest Newsò link.  

  

VISITOR OPENING TIMES: -  2pm ï 4.30pm Wednesdays & Thu rsdays  

We will be open regularly from 5th April so please do pop in for a cuppa, biscuits and chat and maybe a look at the chapelôs 
history (if you havenôt yet visited).  We can accommodate callers, both individuals and small groups, outside of these hours 

by prior arrangement.  Please contact Andrew Mathieson or myself, Mandy ï details at the bottom of the page.   
  

Easter is another significant time of year for all Christians ï with Godôs forgiveness being part of the foundation of our faith. 

I have written about before about this subject before but recently it has sprung to mind again for some reason, and in 
particular two names keep popping into my head.  The first is Nelson Mandela.  Viewed by some as a terrorist and other s as 

a freedom fighter, the fact remains that he was kept in prison for over 27 years for standing up against the apartheid laws i n 
South Africa.  He believed in equality for all, whatever the colour of the skin.  During his incarceration he approached the  SA 

Government to see if there was interest in negotiating to bring apartheid to an end.  Whilst his exact personal beliefs are n ot 
clear, it is well documented that he was brought up and educated within Methodism and, during his sentence prayed 

regularly with those of the Christian faith. On his release in 1990, aged 71 years, his popularity was such that he could easily 
have encouraged an uprising again white rule, BUT he chose the route of forgiveness and reconciliation.  He could see, 

through faith, tha t it was the way forward.  

 
The second name is from more recent times ï Pastor Mick Fleming.  You might recognise the name as he came to the fore 

during the pandemic having brief appearances on TV and radio.  His life is a massive story of forgiveness ï both receiving 
and giving.  Abuse as a child built this man into a hardened, armed thug and addict ï well earning his nickname ñMad Mickò.   

That was until he had an experience whilst out on a ñhitò job. What followed turned his life upside down and brought him an 
understanding of God and forgiveness.  Later, very much to his own surprise and against what he planned to happen, he 

forgave his abuser despite having a concealed knife on him and the inclination to use it!  Being pastor at Church on the 
Street, Burnley is testament to how Godôs forgiveness and reconciliation can work within even the most damaged of us.   

Mickôs book, ñFrom Drug Dealer to Life Bringerò (published by SPCK, 2022) is well worth a read.  Itôs written from the heart 

(so easily read), is quite graphic in some of the content but it conveys a real -life journey which is relevant to todayôs society. 
 

The Lordôs prayer, given to us in Matthew Ch6. Vs9-13, includes the words ñForgive us our sins, as we forgive those who sin 
against usò (modern version).   This prayer is regularly used during worship, weddings and funerals so most of us will have 

spoken the words at some time or other.  But do we actually mean them when we say them?  Is forgiveness and 
reconciliation the key to a better way forward ?  Mandela thought so and Mick does too.  But, what about us?  

 
Have a Happy Easter everyone and hope to see you soon, either over a brew or at the Newsletter fundraiser on 23rd of the 

month.            Cheers    Mandy    J 

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH  
"Success has nothing to do with what you gain in life or accomplish for yourself; itõs what you do for others" 

 

 

Contacts: Andrew Mathieson tel: 01938 555376 or Mandy Thomas email: mandyjanethomas60@gmail.com   

2nd ï   All Age Cell Group (more informal style of worship)  BACON BUDDIES  

 
Saturday 8th April  

Open 10.30am ï 12 noon 

Pop in for a FREE Bacon or Veggie 

Sausage bap, a tea/coffee and natter.  
OPEN FOR EVERYONE 

9th ï   Rev. Jacquie Evans - Holy Communion ** EASTER SUNDAY  

16th ï  AAGC 

23rd -  Mr Nigel Evans 

30th ï AACG 
** - we offer an open table for those who wish to partake but this is not compulsory - 
it's whatever you are comfortable with.  

http://www.wbhmethdists.org/


Refail Presbyterian Chapel 
Services at 10.0am unless otherwise stated 
 
March       26th  Mr. R. Gunstone  
April   2nd         Pastorate Communion Montgomery  10.30am 
  7th         Rev. Diane Stirling 
              aŜŜǘ ŀǘ {ǘΦ .ŜǳƴƻΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ .ŜǊǊƛŜǿ  мΦолǇƳ ŦƻǊ  ǿŀƭƪ                   
                to Refail  Chapel  for service at 2pm. 
   9th  Easter Sunday. Rev. Esther Yates. 
 16th TBA 
 23rd.  Mr. R. Davies 
 30th Wƻƛƴǘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ {ǘΦ .ŜǳƴƻΩǎ ŀǘ wŜŦŀƛƭ /ƘŀǇŜƭΣ 
                                  Rev. Esther Yates. 
May   7th Pastorate Communion. Crescent Newtown   9.30 am 
                         
         2nd Sunday in the month Sunday School in Assembly room  
        4th Sunday  Coffee in the assembly room following the service 
 

The assembly room is available for hire. Contact Mrs. Hall 01686 668085 
 
 

 

 {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ CǊƻƴΦ 
 

Rev Tim and Rev Paulette officiated at our services at Fron this month. It was good to have one of the 
hymns accompanied by Tim on the guitar and was much enjoyed especially by our younger members.  
Paulette led our special Mothering Sunday Service when James was the organist and everyone enjoyed a 
piece of simnel cake made by Julie with the usual refreshments after the service. At the end of the service 
everyone was given a small gift of a polyanthus to plant in their garden! 
 

Change of Date  Please note the date of our 150th Anniversary Service has been postponed until Sunday 
July 9th. 
 
Fron 100 Club  March  2023 Winners                            
 1st No 2   Hannah Lake  Kerry                        
2nd No 123  Greg Tanner  Montgomery                              
 3rd No 119  Philip Evans  Belan       
 
 
 

BERRIEW BOOK EXCHANGE . 
 

There is now a Book Exchange in Berriew, in the Church. A varied selection of fiction and non-fiction is 

available in boxes at the back of St Beunoôs, on the right. The lights are also on the right- hand side, beyond 

the pillar, as one enters the church. The Church is open every day. Please feel free to come and browse or 

select a book, all welcome. 

 Happy Reading. 
 
 



 

Berriew   Show presents....  
 

" A Coronation Ceilidh for all the family." 
 

Optional fancy dress for all . 
 

"Kings and Queens". 
 

Sat May 6th 6:30 
 

Berriew Community Centre. 
 

Adults:   £15. 
 

11-16 Yrs:   £5 
 

Primary School age:  Free. 
 
 

There will be Crown Making Competitions during the evening and judged at 9pm 
Classes: 

 

Under 5's 
 

5-11 yrs 
 

12 yrs + 
 

Food Served:   7pm -8:30 
 

Live Music by Ffonic ( a 12 piece Folk Band) starts 7:30 . 
 

Limited Numbers! 
 

Book Early! 
 

Tickets/enquiries: Gill Owen: 07791664297. 
 
 
 
 
 

Berriew Tuesday Coffee walkers had a coffee morning on Tuesday21st Feb. All the monies went 

to the Turkey/Syria earthquake disaster and we raised £280 approx. Thank-you to everyone who donated 
with money, scones, cakes etc. It was a very enjoyable morning  and we were pleased to contribute to this 
worthwhile cause. 
Thank-you 
 

We meet in the village at 10a.m every Tuesday morning and after a moderate flat walk we enjoy coffee and 
chat!  Do come along and join this very friendly group. All welcome! 
Ann Dixon. 
 

  



BERRIEW WI MARCH MEETING  
 

Berriew WI met on Wednesday March 1st at the Bowling Club, 12 members and 4 guests were present. 

Speaker for the evening was local artist Lorna Hope, talking in particular, about lino graphics. She started 

copying Athena posters and then trained in printing and painting at Falmouth College of Art and at 

University in Canada. Lorna started teaching, including at a Boys Reform School in London, as well as 

producing her own work. She starts off from a sketch, things she sees around her, which is transferred onto 

lino. This is heated, and then the design is cut away with a very sharp tool. Lorna passed around some varied 

and  impressive examples of her work, including oil paintings and prints of buildings in Chicago and New 

York. Her theme is often dereliction and decay and she has captured images of historic buildings which have 

since disappeared. Having used colour, she now restricts herself to whites, greys and blacks. Printing means 

that more copies of a piece of work can be produced. She has her own business and sells through an online 

gallery. Lorna brought some colourful cards with her for sale. She will be offering printmaking workshops at 

Rhiewport Hall this year. She was thanked for such an interesting and illuminating talk. 
 

 Refreshments were served by Karen and Lesley, who also won the raffle. The quiz was won jointly by 

Catriona and Ferol, followed by Gill Thomas. 
 

 Next meeting 5th April, Templeton Short Films, all welcome. 
 

Mary Nicholson 

 

 
 

Welshpool Music Club  
 

The Club has had a break over Christmas and New Year and I am now sending you details of the 
last two concerts of the season. I leave to you whether or not you spilt up or leave as a block.  
Tony Harvey  
WELSHPOOL MUSIC CLUB 
 
APRIL 13. Young-Choon Park (piano) will be playing a programme of Beethoven, Brahms and 
Chopin. 
MAY 11. A string trio Mary Hofman (violin), Nicki Pearce (cello) and Richard Ormrod (piano) 
will be playing a programme entitled  Arcadian Visions with music by Schubert and Mendelssohn 
among others, inspired by the beauty of the natural world.  
All the con certs are held at the Methodist Church, High Street, Welshpool and co mmence at 
7.30pm. Tickets may be purchased at the door for £15 (students £5: members free).  
 

 
 

Craft & Vintage at Glansevern Hall 
 

This is a reminder to those who might have thought about having a stand 
at the following event. Apologies to those who are already signed up, I am 
working from the lists for the Berriew Show 2021 and 2022. 
  
There are still some spaces left. If you are interested please contact me 
and I will forward the link to our sign up form. 
 Dave Richards 

  
 



 



 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                                       

PAID YOUR MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FOR 2023 YET? 
If not, please renew your membership for the 2023 season asap. This can be done online 

at www.berriewbowling.org IƻǿŜǾŜǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎΣ                               
please contact Membership Secretary John Schofield,                                                                                      

by email jbsmab@gmail.com or Tel. 07734 329836 
 

FREE MEMBERSHIP FOR NEW MEMBERS IN 2023 
We welcome new members at BBC, so if you want to start bowling in 2023 please get in 

touch asap. To encourage new members, we are offering 12 months FREE membership to 
ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳō ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ о ȅŜŀǊǎΦ 
 For more details please contact Membership Secretary John Schofield,                              

 by email jbsmab@gmail.com or Tel. 07734 329836 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 29TH APRIL 
The AGM will be held on Saturday 29th April at 7.30pm in the Clubhouse. All current and 
past members are welcome and indeed encouraged to attend. Additionally, those of you 
who would like to start bowling this year are also welcome. Anyone wishing to join the 

BBC Committee please contact Club Chairman Dave Richards asap by email 
davidrich81@btinternet.com. Or attend the AGM see Dave at the start of the meeting.  

YOUR CLUB NEEDS YOU!! 
BBC COMMITTEE VACANT POSTS INCLUDE: 

Chairperson 
Fixtures Secretary 

Competition Secretary 
Veterans Captain 

Mens County Representative 
Fund Raising Committee Representative 

Community Centre Representative 
Junior Development Officer 

Publicity Officer 
 

A BOWLING EVENT WILL ALSO BE HELD                            
 ON THE EVENING OF THE AGM 

http://www.berriewbowling.org/
mailto:jbsmab@gmail.com
mailto:jbsmab@gmail.com
mailto:davidrich81@btinternet.com


DATES FOR YOUR DIARY                                                            
 

TABLE TENNIS IN THE CLUBHOUSE                                                        
Every Friday Night from 7.00pm 

£2.00 per Player - Bar will be open - everyone is welcome. 
 

LADIES FASHION SHOW AND POP-UP SHOP.                                     
HIGH STREET BRANDS AVAILABLE FOR                                              

50% DISCOUNT AND MORE!                                                                                                    
At Berriew Community Centre on FRIDAY 5th MAY  

Doors open at 6.30pm ς Show starts at 7.00pm                                                                       
Tickets £10 each (includes a free drink on arrival),                                                                              

to be purchased in advance from any Bowls Club Member.                                                            
Or contact Kathy Pearce                                                                                                                          

by email kathypearce@hotmail.co.uk or Tel. 07412 485705 

¢I9w9Ω{ ![{h ! w!CC[9Σ ²L¢I C!.¦[h¦{ twL½9{ ¢h .9 ²hb 
 

THE BOWLING CLUB, CRAFT & VINTAGE FAIR 

At Glansevern Hall on 13th & 14th MAY                                                     
Entry From 10.00am                                                                                                                                                                                

мллΩǎ ƻŦ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎǊŀŦǘǎ ϧ ǾƛƴǘŀƎŜ ǎǘŀƴŘǎ ς food court ς free parking                                             
Entry Tickets:  

13th May https://ticketlab.co.uk/event/id/15230                                                            
14th May https://ticketlab.co.uk/event/id/15231                                                                            

¦ƴŘŜǊ мнΩǎ ŦǊŜŜ ŜƴǘǊȅ 
Anyone wishing to have a stand at the Fair, can apply for a                                                               
3m x 3m pitch, which will cost £50 for the whole weekend.                                                                                      
For more details and to reserve your pitch, please email:                                                                                                                                                                             

Dave Richards davidrich81@btinternet.com. ASAP 
                        

BOWLS CLUB FUNDRAISER IN SUPPORT OF                                                                   
THE BERRIEW NEWSLETTER                                                                                           

At the Community Centre on Saturday 22nd APRIL                           
Entry from 10.00am  

Every year the Club provides funds to the Berriew Newsletter for publishing our monthly 
ƴŜǿǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎ ƴƻ ŜȄŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ΨǇƛŎƪ ŀ ǎǉǳŀǊŜΩ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ 
to raise these much needed funds. The play sheet is currently in the Talbot and the winner 

will receive a £40.00 voucher for Dinner at The Talbot. We also urge all Bowls Club 
members to attend and support this worthy cause 

mailto:kathypearce@hotmail.co.uk
https://ticketlab.co.uk/event/id/15230
https://ticketlab.co.uk/event/id/15231
mailto:davidrich81@btinternet.com


 KEEP UP TO DATE WITH: MemberMojo.co.uk 
MemberMojo.co.uk is a portal enabling you to keep up to date with everything going on 
at the Club. Activities, Information and the latest news is posted here, so check it out and 

ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ŀƴȅ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ             
 John Schofield by email jbsmab@gmail.com or Tel. 07734 329836 

 

Ψмлл /[¦.Ω C9.w¦!w¸ нлно 5w!² ²Lbb9w{ 
1st place - £60 ς Colin Gibbons 
2nd place - £25 ς Rob Dorricott 

3rd place - £15 ς Karen Kerr 
 

¢I9 b9·¢ млл Ψ/[¦.Ω {¢!w¢{ Lb a!¸ нлно 
All members of the Club can pay their next £10.00 for 6 months membership starting in 
aŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊƳƻƧƻΦŎƻΦǳƪ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ƻǊ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ 

the Club, just send your name and address details to:                                                                                                                                              
Kathy Pearce by email kathypearce@hotmail.co.uk or Tel. 07412 485705                                                                   

 !ƴŘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ .ƻǿƭǎ /ƭǳō aŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ 
Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ψмлл /[¦.ΣΩ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ Ŏŀƴ ƧƻƛƴΦ 

                                                   

   HIRE OUR CLUBHOUSE THROUGHOUT THE YEAR 
The Clubhouse is available throughout the year for hire for WEDDINGS, CHRISTENINGS, 
BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS, FUNERAL TEAS, MEETINGS etc...           For more details and to 
make a booking, please contact with any member of the Club, who will put your request 

before the Committee.                                               
PETE JACKSON ς PUBLICITY OFFICER ς pete@biggerboat.uk.com                                                                                                                                  

 

Berriew win the Indoor League Cup. 

 

 

mailto:jbsmab@gmail.com
mailto:kathypearce@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:pete@biggerboat.uk.com


 

 

 

 
 


